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EPM receives a payment from Mapfre Seguros Generales de Colombia 
S.A. as a result of the Ituango Hydroelectric Project 
 
EPM reports that today, January 25, 2022, it received a payment of USD $633,829,733 
from insurance company Mapfre Seguros Generales de Colombia S.A. as compensation 
under the policy for all construction and assembly risks, in compliance with the 
provisions of the Transaction Contract signed on December 10, 2021 between Mapfre 
Seguros Generales de Colombia S.A. and Empresas Públicas de Medellin E.S.P., and the 
Second Instance Judgment of the Office of the Comptroller General of the Republic of 
Colombia, notified on November 26, 2021. 

 
This payment, together with the advance payments made by Mapfre to EPM, 
correspond to the total and final amount of compensation for the total amount of USD 
$983,829,733 established in the aforementioned contract. 
 
With this confirmation of payment, EPM will proceed with the withdrawal of the 
arbitration claim that is currently suspended before the Center for Conciliation, 
Arbitration and Amicable Agreement of the Chamber of Commerce of Medellín and 
inform the Comptroller General of the Republic, with the aim that it be considered 
within the Second Instance Judgment. 
 
 
 
Medellín, January 25, 2022 


